The January 5, 2021 meeting of the St. Michael Parish Council was called to order by President Lee Lauster at 6:30 pm. Opening prayer was said by Cody Acquista. 

Those attending: Gina Porter, Rosemary Strubb, Bob Hegeman, Henry Banker, Father Felicjan, Christine Taylor, Lynne Poiesz, Carmella Owen, Lee Lauster, Cody Acquista, Gina Donnelly and Christine Hasseler.

Minutes of the December 1, 2020 meeting had been posted on line. The minutes were approved at the meeting. There had been several comments online regarding topics discussed in those minutes.  It was decided to enter those comments into these minutes as old business. 


June Sherman is not a greeter for 4:30 mass as reported. 


As of Dec. 19, 4:30 mass reservations were full. (Note: Due to the pandemic, those wishing to attend Christmas in person needed to reserve a seat and have a ticket.) Concern was reiterated that we needed a plan to deal with walkins who did not know about the reservation policy. We want to be sure to support the community and treat this situation with compassion.


A snowman building contest was added to the list of ideas as a way to spend our stipend and increase community.


June Sherman commented that any activities that we do involving volunteers would be subject to the diocese’s new rules in regards to their program Create a Safe Environment. In the past, only people who were involved with children and vulnerable adults were asked to do the training which includes a background check. The new rules say ALL volunteers need to do the program and ALL must go through a background check. This would involve people doing bible studies in their homes. Any activity that is related to the church comes under the new rules. So if we need volunteers to do any of the ideas on our list, we need to plan time to have all people go through training. 
Father’s report:


CMA—145 households have donated $23,475. That means the average donation is $44.85. Our current response rate is 52.34%.

Renovations committee will meet on January 18, 2021 in the church hall. The goal for the meeting is to leave with a document/ cost schedule that will be able to be provided to Sean Moran and the Bishop thereafter with costs so that the DOR can give approval. Other topics to be addressed are paint colors and designs with the goal of  more descriptive renderings for the tabernacle. The committee will also look into lighting needs which would include how to backlight the window in the sanctuary. They are hoping to get a plan and cost breakdown. Other concerns to be looked into include the foundation and the garage. 
Attendance at Christmas masses was low. People who reserved did not all show up thus there was no turning away at the door as feared. 
Christmas Decorating Committee report: Winners of the house decorating contest were Katie Childs, Bonnie Henry and Sue Hartman. 8 households participated. 

Hat fundraiser update: We bought 49. As of the meeting, 24 have been sold. A schedule was set up to sell the hats at the masses on the weekends of January 10th and January 17th. The sales will happen in the gathering space so as to be more visible than downstairs. 
Stipend ideas revisited:


We have $1700 left to spend. 


Snowman contest was again mentioned. Hard to plan as we have had little to no snow. 


I, Christine Hasseler, added to the need to include the young people. It would be good to hear from some young people. It seems that using social media / technology would be a good way to involve kids.  Sophia Hasseler has volunteered to come to a meeting to talk to the council about ideas to get kids involved. They could maybe do more livestream masses. Gina Donnelley did this for Christmas Eve mass and maybe kids could do it on regular Sundays. Sophia had other ideas that use social media. It was mentioned again that to work with kids, anyone involved has to do the training mentioned by June. There needs to be at least 2 adults with any child or group of kids. Younger kids seem to respond to the idea of a reward system. There was mention of using the stipend to do something of this nature. Pizza Hut use to have a program that for so many books read, you got a personal pan pizza. Maybe we could do something like that for lessons turned in for faith formation.  Sophia will contact Cody, our youth representative, and make a plan to present at the next meeting. 
We are still trying to do some type of directory of parish members. It was started but it did not get finished. Lee will look into the status. Here again maybe the kids could do something with a digital edition. If people would send in a photo, we could make a secure website where you would need a code to see the pictures. There needs to be some sort of official release to publish pictures. 
New business from the floor—


Could we emphasize that the communion line be in the center of the aisle? The idea is to create space between people so walking by the end of each pew works against that policy. Discussion involved it is hard to control. Many older people need the pew to steady themselves when walking. Father says he tries to stand in the middle and then adjusts as to where people are standing. 

Next meeting is February 2nd. We will have young people joining us. 

We need to look ahead to new members for Parish Council.

Closing prayer was offered by Lynne Poiesz.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Chrisitne Hasseler, Secretary

